Area Studies Division Meeting Minutes
May 12, 2022
11:15am-12:15pm
Online Zoom Meeting
Attendance: Antonio Sotomayor, Mara Thacker, Clara Chu, Atoma Batoma, Joe Lenkart, Olga Makarova, Jan Adamczyk
· Outreach and Engagement Committee Discussion (OEC)
The Area Studies Division welcomed Sarah Christensen (Co-Chair, Outreach and Engagement Committee).  After the group introductions, Sarah introduced the committee and went over the charge. She noted that the committee provides library-wide support and guidance on the following: 
· Develops clear definitions of outreach and engagement to be adopted by the Library in order to better assess individual and collective efforts in these areas
· Provides leadership about best practices in outreach and engagement and communicate these to the Library
· Manages a library-funded grant program to allocate funds for outreach and engagement activities
· Provides support and information resources for outreach and engagement activities such as training opportunities, and a central hub for information about relevant policies and best practices in outreach and engagement
· Facilitates regular assessment of outreach and engagement activities in the Library
       Sarah highlighted the OEC Outreach and Engagement Grant (up to $500).  The OEC reviews proposals on a rolling basis. All fulltime Library employees are eligible to apply. Through this small grant, the OEC seeks to do the following: 
· To allow for more outreach and engagement activities per year, and to provide for the possibility of larger or more costly events.
· To foster the development of collaborative, change-oriented projects that advance community research, learning experiences, and societal well-being.
· To advance the Library as a place of convergence and inclusivity for programs that illuminate and address real world issues.

· Shuyong Emerita Recommendation 
The Division members discussed Shuyong’s request for emerita status. Joe Lenkart and Mara Thacker (Division Coordinator) drafted the request letter to the Library Executive Committee. Area Studies Division members supported this request and noted Shuyong’s ongoing research projects and her long-standing linkages with area studies collections and services.  


